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0:04 
Good afternoon, everyone. 

0:07 
Welcome to our monthly Coburn 19 update Webinar. My name is Nick ... hosting today and with 
all Chicago. And we'll be hearing from our partners and colleagues at ... and CD, PH and 
Hartland as well. 

0:21 
We typically keep everybody muted for reducing background noise and we use the questions tool 
to submit questions and we'll be pausing throughout the webinar today to make time for those. 

0:33 
Her agenda hasn't changed much from how we've done things in the past, so we'll talk about 
some seedy PH updates, de-emphasize, expedited Housing Initiative, Emergency Housing 
Voucher. 

0:44 
So you see an implementation structure updates and then wrapping up with some 
announcements. 

0:50 
We always save these slides in our Slack channel. And so if for some reason, there's so many 
questions that we don't get to some of the items towards the end of the agenda, you can still get 
that information by accessing the slides and reviewing those as well. 

1:06 
We have decided to combine November and December webinar due to the holidays. So we're 
thinking Friday, december third will be the next webinars. So because this is a recurring meeting 
test, sometimes it doesn't add the meeting to your calendar and you don't get a notification until 
like a week before. And so you might want to go ahead and bookmark that date. We always have 
them at one o'clock so Friday, December. 

1:34 
And let's get into it. And so I'm going to turn it over to Sam Long who will introduce herself and 
get started with some information about Coburn 19 and the flu. 

1:45 
Hi, everyone. Can you hear me OK? 

1:49 
My name is Sam ..., Community Health Nurse with Rush University Medical Center, and I'm on 
the shelter based service team at at Heartland Alliance Health. I'm just here to talk to you briefly 
about corbet 19 and the flu, as we are entering in this fall and winter season. 

2:06 
one of the benefits we have this year, as opposed to last year, is we are armed with vaccines that 
offer protection against both flu and coven. So, let's talk about these viruses a bit and review 
some frequently asked questions together. 

2:20 
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Next slide. 

2:23 
So, let's go over a couple of different topics and do a quick rundown of covert 19 and the flu, so 
first up, possible symptoms, so because covered in the flu are both respiratory illnesses, their 
symptoms are almost identical to each other, so fever, cough, fatigue, body aches, headache, 
things like that. They have in common with one another. The biggest exception is with Kobo, 
there's a, there can be a change in or loss of sense of smell or taste. So that's definitely more 
common with it. 

2:54 
When symptoms show, so with both of these viruses, after you're infected, several days can pass 
until you begin to feel symptoms. So, with cold that, usually it's 3 to 5 days, but can be anywhere 
from 2 to 14 days. Fluids a little bit of a shorter window. Usually 1 to 4 days. 

3:12 
Contagious period, so you can be contagious before you have symptoms. When you don't even 
know you're infected, because you don't feel sick, so this can be a little tricky, because even 
though you feel fine, you can still infect someone else and be contagious. 

3:26 
This is also the case with people who harm, have coded, but have never developed, any 
symptoms. So with code that you're considered infectious, starting two days before you have 
symptoms and anywhere from 10 to 20 days after those, with severely impaired or weak immune 
systems can be contagious for up to 20 days. 

3:45 
Flew again, as a smaller window, but you can be contagious 1 to 4 days before you have 
symptoms and 5 to 7 days after. 

3:54 
So, spread. So, again, since cold and flu are both respiratory viruses, it spreads easily from 
person to person, close contact, mainly by large and small particles or droplets. 

4:04 
That contains the virus and as expelled or comes out when we cough, sneeze talk, things like 
that. 

4:13 
However, cold it is generally more contagious and has caused more super spreader events 
regarding complications after infection. So, both of these viruses can result in pretty serious 
complications and secondary infections, including pneumonia, respiratory failure, Oregon 
failure, heart attack, and stroke. So, definitely some serious things there. 

4:35 
Next slide. 

4:47 
Next slide. Sorry, I don't know if you heard me. 

4:50 
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He said, Advancing. I went to the next one. Let's see. Maybe there's a lag. We're also having 
some issues with some people who can't hear. So maybe we should pause for just a second and 
see. 

5:04 
I'm gonna go on. 

5:08 
There we go to that slide advance for you, OK. Great, And if anybody is having trouble hearing, 
I would just, I guess you probably can't hear me if this, but I did put a note in the chat. 

5:20 
Switch to using audio, so hopefully that'll work. 

5:24 
Awesome. Thank you. OK, so let's go over some commonly asked questions together, so can I 
get infected with ... and the flu virus at the same time? Yes, it's definitely possible since there are 
two different viruses. So this can lead to some pretty devastating complications. 

5:40 
Another really commonly asked question, Can I get Corvid 19? And the flu vaccination at the 
same time? Yes, you are able to get vaccinated against both at the same time, and, they will both 
be effective. I actually, just got my Pfizer booster shot, and my flu vaccine at the same time last 
week, so, I'm protected against both. and the vaccines were effective. 

6:00 
I'm a healthy person. Do I really need to get vaccinated? Yes. So, even healthy people, even 
healthy, young people, are becoming severely ill, being hospitalized and dying from both flu and 
the covert 19 viruses, and you can get others really sick, too. 

6:16 
Pulled in 19 and the flu are just bad colds, right? Now, colds normally don't put people in the 
hospital or cause death. These viruses are not like the cold. 

6:25 
Next slide. 

6:31 
Can these vaccines, in fact, meet with the virus? No. So, these vaccines do not contain a whole 
living virus. So, it's impossible for an infection to be caused by the vaccine. Sometimes people 
have side effects after vaccines. Which are normal, but that's not actually the virus cause you're 
not infected with the virus after a vaccine. 

6:52 
Is it safe for me to get these vaccines? if I'm pregnant or would like to be pregnant one day? Yes, 
they are absolutely safe for pregnant people and do not cause infertility. Also, pregnant people 
are a much higher risk of getting really sick, so they should definitely get vaccinated. 

7:07 
Can I spread these viruses even if I feel, OK, yes, if you are infected, you may not have 
symptoms the first few days. Or, you may not have symptoms at all. This doesn't mean you can't 
spread it to others. 
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7:19 
If I've already had flu or cold it, I'm fine right now, so you can become infected with coven 18 
more than once. And it's possible that a second infection could be much worse. Also, there are 
more than one strain of flu strains out there. So you still benefit from getting vaccinated. 

7:35 
Next line. 

7:37 
So, just some closing thoughts. Vaccines are still the best way to protect herself and others from 
getting really sick, becoming hospitalized, or dying vaccination, and protection from both 
... 19. And the flu are extremely important. And really vital to your health. And the health of 
those around you, ongoing prevention is still very important. So wash your hands where your 
masks to six feet away from others, and avoid touching your face. one thing I do want to add is 
your lead co-ordinating organization and shelter based service team respects all personal health 
care decisions, and respects the participants choice, whether or not to be vaccinated. 

8:15 
We're here to support you if you have any questions about the vaccine, have interest in getting 
vaccinated or have any other concerns or feedback, please reach out to your lead co-ordinating 
organization or your shelter based service team. I will say as well, the link down below, it will 
bring you to a YouTube channel, which is from our Heartland Alliance Health Shelter Based 
Service Team, YouTube channel, that has actually the full presentation of this cold and flu 
information session. 

8:43 
So, that's it for me. Thank you so much for listening, and I'm going to pass it to Mary Kate. 

8:50 
Thank you Sam. Hi everyone, I'm Mary Kate Schroeder. I'm a Project Manager for special 
populations at the Chicago Department of Public Health. 

8:58 
And so I wanted to start off today and talk about vaccination. So, all people age 12 and older are 
eligible to be vaccinated, and beyond the vaccine appointments that are available through the 
shelter based service teams. 

9:12 
There are many community options, including visiting your primary care doctor, or a pharmacy 
to get the ... vaccine and to get a booster. 

9:20 
So, in addition to those, the Protect Chicago at Home program is also available to anyone aged 
12 and older in the city. And they're using Pfizer, which is approved for 12 to 17 year olds and 
J&J. 

9:34 
They'll vaccinate up to 10 people at a time, and so each person who gets vaccinated through the 
city's at home program is eligible to receive $100 B as a gift card. 

9:44 
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And there are some rules on that, you can, you can find it on the website. You can also call the 
phone number on the screen to make an appointment. 

9:50 
And ... and our partners want to make getting a vaccine as low barrier as possible. 

9:56 
So please share this information if you know someone who has not been vaccinated yet, this 
pandemic will not end until more people have been vaccinated. 

10:05 
Next slide, please. 

10:09 
So we have been getting a lot of questions, I'm boosters, and to simplify the CDC guidance that 
I've put up on the screen. If you received a fizer vaccine and you live or work in a shelter, you 
should absolutely get a booster shot. 

10:24 
SEOs did not provide Pfizer, they provided J&J or .... So, if you got Pfizer and you are due for a 
booster, you'll need to schedule an appointment at a community location. I recommend just 
scheduling on with a pharmacy that's near where you live or work. 

10:39 
You can also find the vaccine locations on the CDC website, but I will say the majority of 
booster shots are being given given out at pharmacies right now. 

10:50 
Additionally, the CDC's Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices is meeting this week, 
um, on a number of things, and there's been a lot of questions on J&J and Magenta, and there 
was a news alert. I think a few minutes ago regarding the J&J booster. So, nothing is final yet 
when there is more information and guidance to give, it'll be on the CD PH website. 

11:13 
And, uh, if there are recommended boosters for J&J and Madonna that ultimately get approved 
by ..., which is the CDC's Advisory Committee on immunization practices, MCOs will be able to 
give those boosters on-site in the shelters. 

11:29 
So, just stay tuned and when there is information or boosters to give, we are ready to do so. Next 
slide, please. 

11:45 
Great. 

11:46 
We've also been getting a lot of questions around testing and mandates. 

11:50 
So to start off, CD PH has a limited supply of by an X now tests that we've been giving out 
throughout the pandemic and right now, supplies limited. So we're prioritizing allocation for 
sites, where they're using it to test people who are symptomatic, or who have been exposed to 
coven. 
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12:06 
We don't have enough supply to give out by an X now to the shelters for occupational testing. 

12:11 
So occupational testing is where people have chosen not to be vaccinated and they're submitting 
periodic testing to their employer. But you should feel free to use by next now for that purpose. 

12:22 
So, um, we wouldn't get in the way if you want to procure by an X or any other commercially 
available test for surveillance occupational surveillance testing. 

12:32 
Feel free to do so. We just don't have the supply at CDC PH to provide it for occupational testing 
purposes. 

12:37 
And if you want by next now for your shelter, for testing people who are symptomatic or who 
have been exposed, please contact your CDC I. And in a few slides their e-mail will be on the 
screen if you need a reminder. But we're happy to help facilitate that. 

12:51 
Uh, there's also been a few questions on the vaccine mandates. 

12:55 
So, City of Chicago does have a vaccine mandate, Um. 

12:59 
It has a mandate to either be vaccinated or to submit testing on a regular basis for its own 
employees. This does not apply to delegates. 

13:10 
And so, want to be clear, this is just for City of Chicago employees, not our delegate agencies, 
but if the federal government or the state has issued guidance that applies to your organization, 
that would supersede any guidance from the city. 

13:24 
Right now, City of Chicago has no mandate, but organizations you should look at any state or 
federal guidance that comes out to see if it applies to you. 

13:34 
Next slide, please. 

13:37 
So, also, just wanted to provide an update. The last time we had a webinar, transmission in 
Chicago was high and now, it is substantial, which is slightly better. 

13:47 
You can also look up those definitions on the CDC website, However, it is not at the level where 
we want it to be. Next slide, please. 

14:00 
So, while transmission in Chicago is still, um, substantial incidence amongst people experiencing 
homelessness is actually quite low if you look at this graph, and we've shown this graph before, 
but I think it's really amazing. 
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14:14 
If you look back into 2020 and then you look into January of 2021, we started vaccinating in 
shelters on January 25th, 2021. 

14:24 
And the low incidence in this population is because of the hard work that you and your staff have 
done to implement infection control measures and the partnerships with the MCOs to implement 
vaccine. 

14:35 
So I want to give credit to you all and the the amazing work of Londo Cristian Health Center and 
Heartland Alliance Health because we have really curbed the spread of ... within this population. 

14:48 
Next slide, please. 

14:51 
So we show this site every webinar. But I think it's important because we still get reports 
sometimes, where people may not have notified all relevant parties. So as a reminder, when 
someone is symptomatic and your shelter, please notify your CDC. I, your SEO and FSS, and 
you can do it copy them all all in one e-mail. 

15:09 
This helps us co-ordinate testing between our congregate settings testing team. Or if the ... needs 
to go out and do some rapid testing, and it also helps the FSS if they need to pause referrals to 
the shelter if there is more than one case. 

15:25 
So it just helps us de co-ordinated if there there are any cases to investigate. 

15:31 
Next slide, please. 

15:36 
Then finally, you can always find the guidance for Shelter's, the most recent guidance on our 
website and I think these slides will go out after. 

15:45 
Um, and I know I sound like a broken record but truly the only way this pandemic ends is if 
more people get vaccinated. 

15:52 
So, please encourage your staff and your guests and friends and family. 

15:57 
And I've, I've heard doctor already say this a number of times, but I think the most compelling 
way to convince someone to get the vaccine is a conversation with their primary care, doctor. 

16:07 
So if you feel like you don't have all the right information, I encourage folks to talk to a primary 
care doctor. 

16:12 
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Encourage them to talk to one of our, um, one of our staff, through the shelter based service 
teams. And also, please continue to wear a mask and social distance and keep washing your 
hands. 

16:24 
If you have someone in your shelter who is symptomatic or a positive case who is isolating in 
place and they are experiencing severe or worsening symptoms, they should seek medical care. 

16:36 
We had a case recently where someone was having trouble breathing, and in cases like that, they 
should, they should call, call 911, or they should go to the hospital. People shouldn't wait to seek 
medical care if they're, if they're having trouble breathing. 

16:49 
And then finally, we've seen this, we've seen this guidance before, but I just want to highlight 
one thing here at the bottom. So staff should not be coming to work when they are sick. And I 
understand you all face challenges with staffing and staff face challenges if they don't have sick 
time, right? And there's all sorts of logistics to work out that I understand when you need to take 
a day off that are hard to do at a moment's notice. 

17:11 
But we have seen outbreaks across all settings, not just shelters, but the many other settings that 
C PH does surveillance for where someone comes to work and they infect other people. 

17:23 
And so, just as a reminder, if you or your staff are experiencing symptoms of flu or symptoms of 
..., they should stay home, not just for their own sake, but for the health and safety of everyone 
else, that they would come into contact with. And, again, rapid testing is widely available. 

17:39 
So please contact your CDs, CI, or your SEO for help with this. 

17:45 
So I'm going to pause here for any questions. 

17:51 
Question on someone who is wondering if they should get a booster. They don't work directly 
with staff, but they work within a transitional housing site. Yeah. You should get a booster. 

18:02 
It's widely available, you can make an appointment at a pharmacy if you're working in a space 
where you're coming into contact with with a vulnerable population, such as people experiencing 
homelessness, yes. Get a booster. 

18:19 
You don't see any other questions coming in. 

18:38 
All right. I'm gonna turn it over now to Christine Riley at DSS. 

18:44 
Good afternoon, everyone. Happy Friday. Wanted to just provide you with a couple of updates 
from the FSS. So regarding our shelter system, of course, we're continuing to support our 
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alternate shelter at hotel, Julian. And that extension is through November 30th, so any additional 
details will follow, but right now, as Extension is due November 30th, we are continuing, as you 
all know, to operate it as fewer shelter with fewer shelter B, it's right now. 

19:17 
Then we had pre coven, of course due to decompression of congregate spaces. Keeping everyone 
safe. And we are seeing a limited availability for single adults. For all of you shelter providers 
who serve single men and single women, please, please, please confirm your senses with 
Salvation Army on a regular basis. If you a bit opens up, the Beta is turned over, please contact 
them. And we will also continue to call them. 

19:50 
You know, as soon as a bad opens up, they're able to place in your shelter facility 24 hours a day, 
seven days a week. This is very important for our system, and they would greatly appreciate 
those available be. 

20:02 
It's we continue to work with all Chicago to increase the flow out of the shelter system into 
housing through the Expedited Housing Initiative. And lastly, we're working with our partners on 
other options for supplementing big capacity this winter, and also to advocate for sustainable 
improvements for our fresh edge this transition out of temporary solutions. And we just if any of 
the shelters on the call, have any space ideas at your locations or know of any available spaces or 
locations, please contact us here at DFS. We would like to talk to you. 

20:50 
Next slide, please. 

20:54 
We have return to our pre kovac protocols for our outreach, continuing to engage individuals 
living in encampments and doing encampment cleanings. Of course, we lead and co-ordinate 
with our encampment response, with the wonderful outreach agencies that we fund as well as 
others. 

21:18 
And we have the, a little bearish, low barrier shelters replacements. We have overnight 
encampment outreach, and then we have an accountant physician who has been able to provide 
testing as well as vaccinations to those living on sheltered. We continue to maintain hand-
washing stations and port a potty stations at larger encampments. 

21:42 
Also, we, as I mentioned before, we're offering vaccinations and testing through our healthcare 
partners. In co-ordination with outreach teams, this has been very effective and is a part of our 
citywide canvassing and outreach. And lastly, we continue to support encampments through 
EHDI and that housing process and the next unsheltered Amy is being planned for 
November. So, we continue to be excited about that and making sure those, who are on shelter 
also has the opportunity to be housed. 

22:17 
So those are my two slides, We are going to pause right now for questions. So if you have any 
questions. 
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22:30 
Hey, I don't see any questions yet. So why don't we move on to some updates about the 
Expedited Housing Initiative. And then we can check in and see if people are asking other 
questions as we go. 

22:41 
Thanks, Nicole. 

22:43 
I think so, Christine mentioned the Expedited Housing Initiative. 

22:48 
And we try to keep everybody updated because it is a cross agency effort to try to house as many 
people as we can as quickly as possible. And so, since last year, was housed 11, 64 households, 
since you can see here the details. But there's still people who, even though we, we paused 
Amy's, we tried to hold them just here or there as case manager capacity was identified. And so, 
there are still people who are moving through the process and actively on their way to being 
housed. 

23:22 
And we do have two AM is coming up. And so, for those of you will remember that, the Amy's, 
we're on pause because we ran into a staffing issue with our expedited Housing Initiative, rapid 
rehousing Partners. We know staffing is a really big challenge right now across our industry, 
across many different industries in the country. And we were not alone in being affected as a 
system. 

23:48 
That said, our agency, our partner agencies have done an enormous job of trying to fill those 
positions. And so we are able to start a amuse again and we'll keep monitoring the case manager 
capacity. So we're scheduling a youth, accelerated moving event, for the week of October 18, 
and then as Christine mentioned in the ... 

24:07 
AM, either week of November 14th, for anybody who might be newer on the call, accelerated 
moving events are sort of one day opportunities that we hold at various sites throughout the 
continuum of care and homeless system. People do a lot of the activities that it takes to get 
housed all in one swoop, so they select a unit, They fill out their paperwork, they select a 
furniture package, they meet their housing liaison, who's going to then help them move out, 
move throughout the process. 

24:42 
So that's how we are still, looking for case managers at our partner agencies. So you can e-mail 
me, if you know of anybody. We also have a job sample job posting on all Chicago's website that 
then links to the other partner agencies that are hiring for this position. 

24:59 
So we encourage you to think about who might be interested, because we really want to make 
sure we can continue housing people, especially if the winter approaches. 

25:10 
We are going to continue inflowing people into the expedited Housing Initiative, as long as we 
have case management capacity. A couple other nodes, Rapid rehousing partners can stay in the 
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program for up to 24 months, or until September 30th, 2022, when the funding source patents, or 
whichever one comes first. And that's just a reminder because I think a lot of folks have felt like 
the Rapid Rehousing Program was a very short-term program. And it's not necessarily short. 

25:37 
But we do have, we do face sort of a funding cut off on September 30th, due to the federal 
funding source, that is funding, expedited, has an initiative units. 

25:47 
Our case managers now, while we continue to inflow, they're really focusing on the exit exit 
plans and pathways for people in rapid rehousing. 

25:54 
We certainly don't want and our partners don't want anybody to fall back into homelessness and 
so they're working to figure out what other pathways are available to them. And then at DFS and 
Chicago. And the Continuum Care Board all have their eyes on what are the other opportunities 
that can help us make pathways for people in the HIV? 

26:13 
But also the rest of folks in the homeless system. 

26:23 
I'll move on to talk about emergency housing vouchers, and then I'll see a pause again and see if 
we have questions that have come in. 

26:31 
So the Emergency Housing Voucher Program is another Federal coven Program, where Chicago 
was allocated a little over 1100 vouchers. That are being administered through the Chicago 
Housing Authority. 

26:43 
But CJ is taking referrals from Continuum of Care agencies through the co-ordinated Entry 
System. And so, we have our working group that match that established. What are the criteria for 
getting people into the HBs And, in the next couple of slides, I'll walk you through what those 
criteria are. 

27:01 
So far, we have 683 referrals that have been sent to ..., working on processing those. We have 
several people who have leased up already. 

27:11 
This is really an unprecedented opportunity. 

27:14 
Are you all at your agencies, as long as you are at an agency that has one of the program models 
that I'll show you in a second? But it's really an opportunity for you to refer program participants 
from those programs on. And so, we're encouraging PSA providers to think about. Can you 
assess your caseload, to see who can move on. You know, ESG are expedited housing initiative. 

27:37 
Rapid rehousing agencies are doing everything they can. 

27:41 
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because they know the subsidy will end to see if who would be able to and interested in going 
into those, those units and getting referred. So these are on the screen here. 

27:55 
You'll see these are the types of programs that the CRC board authorized to submit referrals. And 
so, if you're not quite sure whether you, your agency operates one of those, we wanna refer you 
to the Housing Inventory Count Spreadsheet that has every single homeless dedicated program 
listed by agency and program name, and a classification. So, every program is classified. And if 
your classification is one of these types of programs that are on the screen here, then you really 
should be as much as possible assessing your caseload to determine if any program participants 
are appropriate candidates for an HIV referral. 

28:39 
Doing this will help open up additional units for people who need them. 

28:45 
And so it is really I can't emphasize enough that we need everybody to temporarily pivot to 
looking at case loads to determine if you can help move people into these vouchers. 

28:59 
So, on the screen, here are steps to submit referrals. We've sent this out in an e-mail and also be 
positive in the slides, chanteuse, posting some of the links in the chat. It's, there's a couple of 
trainings that you can take. There's a helpdesk article that you can refer to. We host the e-mail, 
CLC Programs, and chicago dot org. You can get connected to our weekly troubleshooting Me, 
in case conferencing sessions that we hold you can get technical assistance from HUD TA 
providers technical assistance from all Chicago's TSH. It's really an all hands on deck 
opportunity. 

29:33 
Referrals are open and will be administered on a first come, first serve basis. 

29:38 
And so we anticipate that if we keep going with this trajectory, referrals will probably stop in the 
next 2 to 3 months. And so now is the time to do that. 

29:49 
I would say that if you are thinking, oh, none of my clients would want this, um, please don't 
assume that and call us and talk through it with us. We've heard a lot of people say, well, the 
voucher is only nine years, and we have talking points. We have everything that you need to 
think about what you can be doing to help get people in this very secure, long term housing 
voucher program so that we can open up and create some flow in our system. 

30:16 
With that, let me pause and see if there is anything else that we should address here before going 
on to some other other updates about the CFC. 

30:29 
Hi, Nicole. I saw a question in regards to outreach. Can I respond to that if you wanted to add 
later? Yes, please. 

30:38 
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OK, I see and I see Kerry responded as well. So if anyone encounters those who are unsheltered 
and they're willing to go to shelter, as always, you can go to call 311. 

30:50 
Have them call for 3 1 1. If there are unsheltered individuals who may not want to go to shelter, 
you can always e-mail the FSS. We have a General DFS, S Dash homeless at CDF chicago dot 
org e-mail address and we can send that to our outreach team so they can engage the the 
individuals'. 

31:14 
So, if they don't want to go to shelter, you just want someone to come, no, check on them. Please 
e-mail us. So, S D F S S, dash homeless at city of chicago dot org. So, yeah, you can, that's the 
best way to assist them. Thank you so much. 

31:35 
Great, And one person asked a great question about what happens to those who are housed in the 
Expedited Housing Initiative, Rapid Rehousing Program, and want, you know, if their time is up 
in the program while we're exploring other opportunities. 

31:50 
So, this is a great question about how our system is using the rapid rehousing intervention and 
model, and what are the best practices, when it comes to rapid rehousing So, rapidly, housing is 
not intended to just only serve as a bridge to then another subsidized pathway, right. We know 
that we might be targeting folks who are long term homeless from streets and shelters. But, it's 
really important that we all, as a system, understand, that rapid rehousing comes with a launch of 
a medium term subsidy and intensive services. And that some people with those services will be 
able to assume their own lease. 

32:34 
We know that's not going to be the case for everyone, and so that's where the deep expertise of 
the case management and the partners that we partner with are coming into play. 

32:43 
So they are also exploring other housing pathways either through a different slash slash pathway 
or getting connected into a permanent supportive housing project. And so it's really. 

32:58 
Or partner agencies are really trying to make that possible. And then from a systems perspective, 
DFS, and Chicago and some of the other CRC board members are having conversations about 
what does it mean If we feel like there's so many people in the program that they're, they're going 
to face this cliff, and just not be able to make it. And that's where we're starting to. And we have 
time, right? It's not until next year. So we're starting to have those conversations now to identify 
that. But we shouldn't assume that there are going to be a bunch of new resources coming that 
people who are timing out of rapid rehousing can go into, because there's not right now. But 
we're working on it. 

33:34 
Um, I'm not sure if that answers that question, so feel free to submit follow ups if there are 
others. 

33:48 
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OK, so let's talk about the continuum of care and the CFC implementation structure. So, as a 
reminder, you all are part of a Continuum of Care, which is a membership, organizational body 
of individuals and agencies that come together to work on preventing and ending homelessness 
in the City of Chicago. There is a Board of Directors that is elected and slated every year and 
they meet six times a year. COCs next borden's next meetings on October 20th. meetings are 
open to all and there are two hours long. 

34:20 
You might not feel like it's a great use of your time, But even if you login for a few minutes, just 
to start to get to understand the types of discussions that are happening at this high level of 
system leaders, I would highly recommend it. this upcoming meeting. We're going to be talking 
about items related to caulk funding and EH be referrals. And you can register for the meeting, 
and then meeting materials can be found in the COC's Slack page. 

34:44 
There's a channel dedicated to all of the keyboard committees and meeting materials there. 

34:53 
Then as a reminder, the ... implementation structure is the way that we, as a COC's come 
together to get our work done on making progress towards our system goals of preventing and 
ending homelessness, Each other's five lines of action that are currently the COC's priority 
areas. And the the latest one that just launched is called system analysis and resource 
development, and they have their first leadership team meeting on September 15th. 

35:21 
Leadership teams are assembled through outreach by the project managers, of each line of action, 
but also, each affinity group is allows representatives to come or at least one representative to 
come. And we make sure that we have a really good stakeholder representation on that 
leadership team. Again, these meetings are open to everybody, and so we encourage you to 
attend, if this is something that you're interested in. 

35:47 
I will say that this is, I think, one of the more fast moving lines of action, and it's really time 
limited, because they're going to be working on this idea of creating a framework document for 
the various types of resources and services that we need in our system to help end 
homelessness. So it's kind of like a strategic plan. We're avoiding using that term because it 
comes with a lot of, people feel like we're gonna have to go through like a year long process and 
we're trying not to make it like that. So we're calling it a framework document. 

36:19 
Um, we're partnering with the Heartland Alliance Social Impact Center on that. So this is really 
exciting for the CRC. And I encourage you all to follow it and attend meetings as well. 

36:31 
Can we are posting all of the meetings on our CLC Event Calendar page until you can find that 
on our chicago dot org website. 

36:47 
Then, another note about the implementation structure, we've been having some really robust 
community conversations about how meetings are held and meeting norms, and how do we come 
together on a regular basis to have conversations. 
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36:59 
And we had to reschedule our third one just due to low attendance because I think we didn't 
advertize it enough. And so, I'm trying to advertize it everywhere here, but we've rescheduled 
it. This one's going to be really interesting. It's focused on decision making, participation and 
influence. 

37:15 
So, a lot of people, in the continuum of Care, based on feedback, we've heard, has said, I don't 
understand where decisions are made are like, My voice doesn't matter. That's absolutely not 
true. Your voice totally matters, and actually, we can't do good systems level work without 
everybody, ensuring they are plugged in. And so we're going to talk about this, We have some 
ideas. We want to hear from the CFC as well. So it's Wednesday, November third. You can 
register here, we'll put the link in the chat, and hopefully you'll be able to attend. 

37:50 
Think this might be the last update related to the C O C, we put this in our newsletter that 
Chicago continuum of Care was looking to switch HMIS vendors. There were a lot of challenges 
with making that switch. 

38:02 
And so we have decided to stay with well sky, we meaning all Chicago as the HMIS lead 
agency. 

38:10 
We feel like this is best for the EOC in the short run. And that I think there is going to be a lot of 
conversation about, if we, you know, is whilst I'm going to be able to meet our needs in the long 
term. What does this look like? They're committing to substantial investments in their report 
writing software. They really want to keep Chicago as a client. 

38:28 
So we think that they are now paying attention and making some adjustments. 

38:34 
And that the other vendor we're going to move to. Just wasn't going to be able to meet our COCs 
needs, especially when it comes to our customized data because we have a lot of data in our 
system, which is good. That's why we can pull reports for DFS and for the state. And we can get 
a lot of good information about co-ordinated Entry, but it means our system is very complicated. 

38:55 
So, if you missed the presentation that whilst I did on September 23rd, I would encourage you to 
review the recording. and there's also an HMIS governance meeting that was held and some 
information about that coming up as well. So if you're interested in following those along, 
definitely check out the HMIS link and helpdesk article. 

39:27 
OK, I'm just checking the questions. 

39:37 
OK. 

39:43 
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So we have a series of announcements that I'm gonna go through now, and we have some 
upcoming training opportunities. We've sent a newsletter out about this pretty recently, begun to 
just list them here. So eviction, process and renter's rights, sealing eviction records. 

40:01 
Those are coming up in one more slide here. 

40:04 
Understanding domestic violence and the need for safety planning, domestic violence and its 
interconnectedness with homelessness, housing rights and resources, and then self paced 
resources for assisting clients with accessing child tax credit and stimulus payments. 

40:19 
So we have a lot of live sessions coming up, but just as a reminder, we have a lot of self paced 
resources and recordings in our learning management system that you can access. 

40:31 
And if you have any questions, please e-mail CLC programs chicago dot org, and we can route 
your question to our training co-ordinator who can help out. 

40:44 
And just to call out for partner agencies, the deadlines are coming up next week on October 19th 
and October 27th, if you're interested in partnering on some new programs. 

40:55 
So we have Employment, Program and Income Program to help people achieve an increase their 
income in the Expedited Housing Initiative, as well as a new diversion program that's funded 
through ..., that we're partnering on to help manage that. But we're looking for shelter diversion. 

41:14 
Specialists, agencies that want to house those at their agency. 

41:22 
Then I want to note, that we have a new channel in Slack page. Slack comes with its challenges 
at times, but it is proven to be a useful tool, at least when it comes to a job board. So we used to 
list partner agency job openings in our newsletter. I don't know if you noticed, but there was, 
like, so many in there. That, it was way too long and became an incredible amount of time to 
update at every newsletter for the CFC. And so we migrated that into the job board, so if you go 
to Slack, you have to search for a new channel, and then you can, I think, it's called Chicago, 
CMC, job board. And. then you can add jobs. There, are browse for Jobs. And so I'm trying to 
get as many people to sign up for that channel as possible, so that it becomes meaningful. So 
please make sure to check that out. 

42:08 
That's also not in that channel, but the Slack pages is where we post the webinar summaries 
slides and recordings as well. And that is a channel called Webinar Summaries. 

42:19 
And then there's also some other channels, like the CRC Board, provider question, and answer, 
things like that. 

42:30 
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We still have some funding available on the emergency Rental Assistance program, so there's an 
online application. 

42:38 
We can paste a link in the chat here, but if you know people who are struggling to catch up to 
Pay Rent, you can apply for up to 12 months of arrears plus an additional three months. 

42:53 
And that said, I'm gonna take one more pause to see if there are any other questions that have 
come in. 

43:08 
OK, well, I don't see any other ones, so thank you, everybody. And, we will see you remember to 
bookmark Friday, December third for at one o'clock for the next session. And we look forward to 
seeing you then, but probably will see you before that. So, thanks, everyone. Have a great rest of 
your day and a great weekend. 
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